Received by

Town Clerk

Uxbridge

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

UXBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS 01569

Chairman Benn Sherman Director DPW
Chief William Kessler, Fire Dept.
Chief Jeffrey Lourie, Police Dept.
David Genereux, Town Manager
Kevin Carney, School Superintendent
Peter Emerick, Retired

PSC MEETING MINUTES

MEETING DATE:

September 1, 2016

MEETING LOCATION:

Uxbridge Police Department, 275 Douglas Street

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:

Benn Sherman

Uxbridge DPW

David Genereux

Uxbridge Town Manager

Jeffrey Lourie

Uxbridge Police Department Uxbridge Fire Department

William Kessler Kevin Carney

Uxbridge School Superintendent

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Valerie Nowlan

Recording Secretary

Timothy Burke

Uxbridge Police Department Uxbridge First Night Committee

Tom Bellacqua Charles Thompson

Greenway Challenge

I. <u>CALL TO ORDER</u>

It being 10:02 am, the meeting being properly posted, duly called and a quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by the Chair.

II. OLD BUSINESS

1. Approval of Minutes:

Motion by Jeffrey Lourie, seconded by William Kessler to accept the minutes of the July 21, 2016 Public Safety Committee Meeting.

Motion carried 4-0-1. Kevin Carney abstain, he was not present at the July meeting.

III. NEW BUSINESS.

1. 3rd Annual Bank Concert - Town Park, Marywood Street

The First Night Committee is having their 3^{rd} annual concert at Taft Park on Sunday, September 25, 2016 from 2:00 p.m. -6:00 p.m. They are requesting additional trash containers and a police detail for the event.

2. Drought/Water Supply Update

Benn Sherman says the wells are running hard. For the most part people are following the current water restrictions, which is a full ban on nonessential outdoor water usage. The Water Dept. will be driving through town during evening hours to check if there are residents violating the current water restrictions.



3. Greenway Challenge - September 24, 2016

After a review of the course segments presented by Charles Thompson, Chief Lourie has asked Sergeant Burke to coordinate police details to cover the course route.

4. PSC Member Status - Peter Emerick

David Genereux will contact Peter, who is also the Emergency Management Director for the Town and see if he can attend the Public Safety Committee meetings on a quarterly basis. To be discussed further at an upcoming meeting.

5. South Main Street Pedestrian Safety - Crosswalks

Chief Lourie received correspondence requesting barrels. There is concern that the cross section in the center is too narrow for the barrels. Chief Lourie would like to perform a traffic assessment. David Genereux will look into seeing if two parking spots could be removed. Motion by Jeffrey Lourie, seconded by William Kessler in favor of the removal of parking spaces before the approaching traffic. Motion carried 5-0-0.

6. Handicap Parking at Pout Pond

Benn Sherman will review and report back to the committee if it is code to have designated parking signs.

IV. Adjournment

Motion by Benn Sherman, seconded by Jeffrey Lourie to adjourn the meeting at 11:03 a.m. Motion carried 5-0-0.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Valerie Nowla	n.
Minutes approved by Public Safety Committee	Date Approved: 10/6/16
Zoum Lesumon	With Kenl
Benn Sherman, Chair	William K¢ssler
	12/2-6
Jeffrey Lourie,	David Genereux /
M Can	
Kevin Carnel	Peter Emerick